



CCM Receives Prestigious Good Neighbor Award Recognized for Contributions to Advanced Manufacturing

CCM has been presented with a prestigious <u>Good Neighbor Award</u> from New Jersey Business Magazine for its Advanced Manufacturing and Engineering Center (AMEC), which is addressing the need for skilled professionals to keep New Jersey strong.

In announcing the award, New Jersey Business Magazine noted that 3.4 million manufacturing jobs will be created over the next decade that will require math, science and engineering skills and praised CCM for serving as "a positive example of New Jersey answering this educational need."

The announcement further credited the college for designing the center for collaborative learning where students can draw their concepts on whiteboard walls and walk down the hall to prototype and manufacture using state-of-the art equipment and fabrication tools.

The Good Neighbor Awards recognize firms, institutions and nonprofits that have

contributed to the economic growth and stabilization of their respective neighborhoods by constructing and improving buildings and infrastructure that add value to their communities. Recipients are selected based on community involvement, job creation, architectural merit and economic benefit.

"We're delighted to have AMEC recognized with this distinguished award for all that it contributes to the success of advanced manufacturing in the region and state," said Dr. Anthony J. Iacono, CCM president. "It is an honor to be included among such an impressive group of recipients."

Also included among the 2022 recipients are a veteran's housing project in Jersey City, a leading-edge cancer center at Inspira Medical Center Mullica Hill, a new road in Cherry Hill, and a gene therapy center in Hopewell.

To meet the growing demand for skilled professionals in advanced manufacturing, CCM partnered with industry and state and local officials to open AMEC on its Randolph campus during the COVID-19 pandemic. The \$11 million, 31,500-square-foot facility now provides a pipeline of workers, while also enabling current employees to update their skills and create innovative solutions. With a \$4 million federal CareerAdvance grant, the college also is leading a consortium of community colleges in the state to create successful apprenticeship models in advanced manufacturing. Its apprenticeship program currently holds a 93 percent job placement rate.

High school students from the Morris County Vocational School District also benefit from AMEC by taking part in the college's Engineering Design and Advanced Manufacturing share time program.



The Gourmet Club, members of the Chaine des Rotisseurs, CCM staff and guests all enjoyed an amazing lunch at the Culinary Institute of American (CIA) in Hyde Park, NY on Friday, June 24. The group started their adventure with a CIA "Taste Like a Chef

Experience." They then had the opportunity to experiment with different ingredients, creating distinct tastes, and took a quick tour of the building. At 11:30 a.m., they were seated at The Bocuse Restaurant and began a three-course lunch:



July 1, 2022 Volume 2022/659

CCM EVENTS

Independence Day July 4 College Closed

The Moving Wall
July 7 -11
Parking Lot 1

Teen Arts Exhibition and Reception Through August 26 Art Gallery

Public Safety Visitor's Registration Link

Deconstructed Nicoise Salad, choice of Magret Duck Breast, Strip Loin of Beef or Vegetarian and the grand finale, Warm Chocolate Molten Cake. They report that the day was "an absolute culinary delight" and encourage you to join them on their next trip.



Campus Store Closed Through

July 6

The Campus Store is closed for inventory from July 1 to

A New Server for ww3.CCM.Edu

July 6. The store will reopen July 7 at 8:30 a.m.

The Creative Leadership Club (CLC) celebrated its 10-year anniversary the evening of June 10 at the Randolph Diner with nine members attending, one of whom was Rita Ragany-Bayer from HR who has been a wonderful supporter of this special employee club over the past decade. The club was

born from a community service exercise that Ragany-Bayer facilitated in the 2011 CCM Leadership Academy where the original CLC members came from. Many of those participants are still involved. Nicole Williams, administrative assistant in the School of Health Professions &



Natural Sciences, created a beautiful plaque commemorating this milestone that will hang in the studio art room where CLC members create their projects.

Information Systems has

moved the www.3.ccm.edu

platform to an updated

server and the new URL is

www3a.ccm.edu. Housed on that platform are Spider,

the Faculty and Staff

STUDENT SERVICES

The Library
In-Person and Remote Service

Online Tutoring Center
For more information, click here.

HR CORNER

RETIREMENT CONSULTATIONS WITH NEW JERSEY STATE APPROVED VENDORS

Save for retirement -

phone appointment

Receive free, no pressure retirement counseling sessions. Make your appointment today. You do not need to be a member to speak with the representatives.

AIG (formerly VALIC) representatives MaryAnn Bradford and Tom Napier are available for individual appointments.

Select this link for contact information <u>County</u> <u>College of Morris Quick Links</u> <u>Click here to schedule a virtual meeting or</u>

Equitable representative Marc Sheridan is available at 908-230-2042 or email Marc.Sheridan@equitable.com

MassMutual (formerly Hartford) representative Kenneth Quarnaccio is available at 848-248-4313 or email kguarnaccio@gittermanwealth.com.

MetLife/Brighthouse representative David Sharpe is available at 973-575-3254 or email dsharpe@financialguide.com.

Prudential
Call 732-428-2314 or email
<u>alicia.smith@prudential.com</u> to make an individual appointment to discuss ABP or DCRP investments.

Contact TIAA's National Contact Center at 800-842-2252 for questions and counseling.

Voya representative John Murray is available to help you with your retirement account. To schedule an appointment call 609-234-3369 or email johnhmurray@voyafa.com

As Seen on Campus: The Squirrel Tale Continues

Snehal Shah, from the Print Shop, shared this photo, noting, "The lazy dumpster diving squirrel has scored a delicious peanut butter cheese sandwich." She noticed the squirrel while returning from her lunch break.



Accounting Year-End Reminder

The last day to submit FY 2022 Petty Cash Reimbursements, Expense Reimbursements and Travel Reconciliations is July 8.



NOTICES FOR CCMEMO

Email material to Kathleen Brunet at kbrunet@ccm.edu.

Submissions must be received by 3 p.m. Wednesday.

Looking for past issues of the CCMemo? Find them here.

Mileage Rate Changes

Directory, Hours of Operation and Vendor Opportunities.

Those who previously accessed pages on the

www3.ccm.edu platform to add, update or delete information such as office hours or on Spider, now should

use www3a.ccm.edu. For example, the URL for Spider is

now https://www3a.ccm.edu/spider.



Effective today, July 1, the standard mileage rate for business travel will be 62.5 cents per mile.

Any travel done through June 30 will be reimbursed at the previous rate of 58.5 center per mile.

SOCIAL MEDIA

Help us communicate all of the good things happening at CCM by liking, sharing or commenting on the college's social media posts and pages.







